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CCHOA Annual Meeting Election Results

Congratulations to Steve Urban and 
Jason Bram, they have each been elected 
for three year terms. Thank you to all the 
candidates for participating in the 2008 
Board of Director Election. 

Many Thanks to CCHOA 
Directors Michelle Moran

and Ryan Garcia
Submitted by Russ Hodes,

CCHOA Treasurer
I used to have a bumper sticker that read, 

“Walk a Mile in My Boots”!   It reminded 
me how it’s hard to appreciate people until 
you work with them.   I certainly felt that 
way about Michelle and Ryan.   

Both of them are very active and familiar 
community leaders, who were appointed 
to fill vacant Directors positions.   They 
both proved to be excellent additions 
to the board and they wasted little time 
getting things done.  

I meet Ryan Garcia a few years ago, 
working on the Amenities Committee.   
He helped us develop the CCHOA 
Amenities Master Plan that year.  Then, 
he and I campaigned together for the 2006 
board elections.  We both had a similar 
vision for the neighborhood and we both 
wanted a first class Community Center 
and a recreational pool.    Ryan’s legal 
experience came in handy at almost every 

meeting, and he kept up the pressure to 
secure our Impervious Cover Bank and 
to take control of the Amenities Transfer 
fund.   He signed both of those agreements 
in 2008, capping what turned out to be our 
most productive year, ever.

I truly appreciated his leadership skills 
last year (2007), when we elected him to 
lead the board as our President.   He was 
challenged many times, even bullied, 
despite his gentle manner, but he prevailed 
with reason and rules.   He also has a keen 
sense of humor, which was very much 
appreciated on the years he served on our 
board and with our committees.   

I knew even less of Michelle Moran.  
I had never set foot inside of the Child 
Development Center (CDC), which really 
is one of our most unique and prized 
amenity in Circle C Ranch.  I quickly 
learned that she is the person who runs 
the Events Committee. Her very dedicated 
and loyal group of parents, teachers, and 
volunteers, put on all the annual parties 
for our kids:  the Fourth of July Parade, 
the Easter Egg hunt, our adult and kids 
holiday parities and countless other family 
oriented events.  I had no idea how much 
work and planning went into those things 
until I joined over 400 parents and kids for 
the parade last Fourth of July!

(Continued on Page 2)

2008 Capital Budget 
Projects Report

Landscape - Esc/Slaughter – electrical 
repair to begin mid April
Landscape - Circle C West Post Offices      
Landscape - Turf replacement – work to 
begin mid to late April  
Swim Center & Café Roof  - Phase I of 
this project has been completed (new 
roofs and gutters on both buildings. 
Phase II (sealant applied to outside of 
buildings and re-caulking) and Phase 
III (new awnings) are currently out to 
bid and should be completed by early to 
mid April. 
Swim Center Volleyball Courts      
Fence off BB Court – work to begin mid-
April   
Swim Center Furniture – The purchase 
of three new pool tarps and two lane line 
storage reels has been completed. New 
loungers and chairs have been ordered 
and new tables are currently out to bid.  
Swim Center Shade – Two new shade 
structures (to be placed on the northeast 
side of the pool deck), a replacement 
shade tarp in between the swim center 
and café building and new awnings 
have been bid and should be installed by 
May.   
Playscape Phase II                     
Escarpment Fence

 We will continue to report the progress 
of each of these projects in the newsletter.  
We will also have a link on the website that 
will give updates and what funds have been 
expended to date.  
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Name No. of Votes  % of cast votes
Steve Urban 877610 34%
Jason Bram 715009 28%
Matt Rienstra 450290 17%
Jim Schaffrath 288797 11%
Jim Foster  245534 10%
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Rob Johnson ................................................................President
Steve Urban ........................................................ Vice President
Cynthia Moreland ...................................................... Secretary
Russ Hodes................................................................. Treasurer
Jason Bram ...............................................Development Officer
Sam Irwin .......................................................... Board Member
Cindy Broves .................................................... Board Member
Contact Information .......... Email: directors@circlecranch.info

CCHOA Numbers
HOA Mgmt Office ............info@circlecranch.info or 288-8663
Financial Office ........................................................... 451-9901
Aquatics Director ........................................................ 288-4239
Newsletter Publisher
 Peel, Inc. Sales Office.......................................512-989-8905
 Adv./Kelly Peel ..advertising@PEELinc.com, 512-989-8905
Circle C Amenities
Circle C Café ............................................................... 288-6058
Circle C CDC .............................................................. 288-9792
Circle C Swim Center ................................................. 288-6057
Circle C Tennis Club ......Circle_CTennis@msn.com, 301-8685
Golf Course at Circle C Ranch ................................... 288-4297

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

2008 Board of Directors

City of Austin Solid Waste ......................................... 974.1945
Dead Animal Collection ............................................. 974.2000
Abandoned Vehicle .....................................................974.8119
Pothole Complaints .................................................... 974.8750
Stop Signs .................................................................. 457.4885
Street Light Outage .................................................... 505.7617
Schools
 Clayton Elementary ............................................ 841.9200
 Kiker Elementary ................................................ 414.2584
 Mills Elementary ................................................ 841.2400
 Bailey Middle School ......................................... 414.4990
 Small Middle School .......................................... 841.6700
 Bowie High School ............................................. 414.5247
SAYSA ....................................................................... 899.1049

CCHOA Annual Meeting - (Continued from Cover page)

Anne Derfler
Independent Beauty Consultant

11013 Pairnoy Lane
Austin, TX 78739
512-394-1719
aderfler@marykay.com
www.marykay/aderfler

10% off ALL orders!

When the original Baby Pool was condemned, Michelle led a 
committee to quickly get it replaced.  She drove with people out to 
Belterra, Lakeway, and Steiner Ranch, to see other pools.  Then she 
spoke with neighbors about lending us their professional help on the 
project.  A year later she was one of the first volunteers to step forward 
to help with the West Pool Committee.  She didn’t waste time asking 
others to step forward and help with this committee as well. When 
Michelle calls, people jump!  She gets things done!    

Michelle’s most recent accomplishment was documenting our 
Board Guidelines, which are the rules the board uses internally.   
These practices were passed along verbally through several past 
boards, but they were difficult to share.  That made it more difficult 
for new board members, like me, to catch up and contribute.

I am honored to have served with both of these very professional 
and highly talented people.  We are a much better community and 
HOA, because of their accomplishments, contributions, and just 
plain hard work!

Complimentary Initial Exam

Mai Or thodontics
Mai  Fe r r a ra  D . D . S . ,  M . S .

6012 W. William Cannon Drive, Suite D-103
 Austin, Texas 78749

Phone: 512.892.1188 • Fax: 512-892-0063
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CCHOA News

Monday - Friday 8am - 1pm • 2:30pm - 6:30pm

GREAT HOURS!

www.zygmontfamilychiropractic.com

5900 W Slaughter Ln  Ste. 480
Escarpment Village Shopping Center (Off Mopac & Slaughter)

288-5502

After Hours / Emergency Care

228-0219

Greg Zygmont, D.C.
Dr. Greg has over 19 years
of Chiropractic experience.

Saturday 9am - 2pm

MOST INSURANCE
ACCEPTED

“The Chiropractor at Circle C”“The Chiropractor at Circle C”

Zygmont Family Chiropractic

• Reputable• Experienced • Convenient

Right Next Door to Mangieri’s Pizza
Across the Street From the New HEB 

in Escarpment Village

Deed Restriction Update
Submitted by Denise Nordstrom

 We will continue driving two sections of 
Circle C per month to note any violations 
of the deed restrictions.  Violations may 
include, but are not limited to: excessive 
weeds, areas of no turf, dead shrubs 
and/or trees, yard art, grass that is not 
edged or mowed, areas of dead grass, 
boats, RV’s, trailers and general home 
maintenance issues. We encourage each 
of you to evaluate your lawn now so that 
you have time to re-sod if needed before 
the heat of summer. We are required 
to send notification of deed restriction 
violations via certified mail and we also 
send regular mail. If you receive a deed 
restriction violation notice and would 
like to speak to us about your plans for 
improvement, please contact the HOA 

office at 288-8663. It’s impossible to 
know everyone’s individual situation, 
so we appreciate communication from 
you. We also recommend that you review 
the architectural control committee’s 
landscape design guidelines located within 
this newsletter. 
 If you have a deed restriction to report, 
you may email us the specific address at 
info@circlecranch.info or give us a call at 
288-8663. Violations that are reported are 
generally checked with 2 business days 
and if we are able to confirm a violation, 
we will begin the deed restriction process 
(which you can access on the website at 
http://www.circlecranch.info/documents/
AssociationDocuments/DeedRestrictions/
CCHOA-DeedRestrictionPolicy2003.pdf

Easter 
Egg Hunt
A Success!

 Thank you to all the volunteers who helped 
make the Easter Egg Hunt a success this year. 
We had over 279 children participate in the 
event and gave away over 10,000 eggs!
 The next big event the CCHOA will host 
is the Annual 4th of July Parade (Friday, 
July 4th at 11am). If you would like to help 

with this annual event, please 
contact the HOA office at 

info@circlecranch.
info
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CCHOA  News Continued

PHANTAZM CO.

Keep Driveways
Clear of Debris

 As we are driving the neighborhood we are noticing that many 
residents are storing items in their driveway – everything from 
landscape materials to flower pots. Driveways should be kept free 
and clear of all materials at all times.

New HOA Website
Coming SOON!

 The next time you log onto www.circlecranch.info you may notice 
we have a new website in place. The HOA has decided to sign on 
with Association Voice, one of the leading HOA website hosting 
companies in the US. The new website will require that you create 
a user ID and password in order to access most levels of the website 
and forums. The website is designed to make it easier for you as a 
homeowner to access forms, documents, calendar and communicate 
with the HOA office. 

vision center
TANGLEWOOD

PROFESSIONAL, PERSONALIZED EYE CARE 
FOR THE ENTIRE FAMILY

• Laser Surgery evaluations

• Large selection of designer 

eyeware

• Treatment of infections,

 allergies, minor eye injuries, 

dry eyes, computer vision 

problems

• Most insurance plans

 accepted

Dr. Joseph McGowan
THERAPEUTIC OPTOMETRIST

Open Monday through Saturday

280-0520
2110 Slaughter Ln • www.drmcgowan.com
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CCHOA  News Continued
Circle C Landscape

Submitted by Susan Hoover
 As we move along through spring, 
hopefully, the CCHOA common areas and 
your yards are looking great.  We do have a 
couple of reminders for the month of May.
 New Water Conservation Ordinance.  All 
homeowners will be required to follow the 
City of Austin Water Conservation ordinance 
beginning May 1, 2008.   If your address 
is odd, your watering days are Wednesday 
and Saturday. If your address is even, your 
watering days are Thursday and Sunday.  
 Most of our common areas will water on 
Tuesday and Friday.  However, due to the 
number of stations, we have applied for a 
variance to water some areas one different 
days.  We will post the schedule on the Circle 
C website as soon as we receive the final 
approval from the City of Austin.
 May is Community Fire Ant Treatment 
month.   Treating for fire ants can be very 

effective if everyone does it at the same time 
period.  We encourage everyone to treat their 
entire yards with Fire Ant Bait in May.  
 The Texas Department of Agriculture 
recommends that you apply a fire ant bait 
product with the active ingredient Fibronil.  
Some of the brand names that have this 
ingredient are Over and Out, or Top Choice 
Fire Ant bait.
 We have worked on improvements during 
April, and hopefully, by the time you get 
this newsletter we will have completed the 
landscape restoration of the south side of the 
Slaughter/Escarpment intersection.  
 Also, during April, we completed a 
fertilization of the common area, implemented 
our weekly mowing schedule, weeded beds, 
trimmed shrubs and tried to keep everything 
in great shape during this spring growing 
season.

Hide Your
Garbage Can

& Recycle Bin!
 We are continuing to receive many 
complaints from residents about owners 
who are storing their garbage can and 
recycle bin in view from the street. 
Garbage cans and recycle bins should be 
hidden from view – either behind your 
fence or in your garage. The vast majority 
of homeowners are able to 
hide their cans out 
of view, please 
do YOUR 
part to keep 
Circle C a 
b e a u t i f u l 
place to live.
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CCHOA  News Continued

May not be combined with any other offer.

Satisfaction Guaranteed
Bonded. Insured. Reliable.

On time. Done right.®

282-5700
www.mrhandymanaustin.com

Carpentry  Drywall/Texture
Tile/Grout  Crown Molding
Doors/Windows  Wood Rot/Siding
Gate/Fence Repair Caulk/Weatherproofing

4+ HOUR
SPECIAL

$25 OFF
8+ HOUR
SPECIAL

$75 OFF

Discount

R AT E S
without discount

S E R V I C E .
It’s no accident more people trust 
State Farm to insure their cars. 
Call today.

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company (Not in NJ), Bloomington, IL
P040034  12/04

Lee Ann LaBorde, Agent
8400 Brodie Lane, Suite 105
Austin, TX 78745-8161
Bus: 512-282-3100
lee.a.laborde.b32a@statefarm.com

Yard Waste
Should Be Collected in Paper Bags
or Designated Garbage Container

 The City of Austin has contacted the HOA office to request that we 
remind residents that all yard waste should be placed in paper bags 
(can be purchased at Home Depot or Lowes) and not in plastic bags. 
You may also have a separate garbage container (up to 30 gallons) 
that is used exclusively for yard waste.  The City takes all yard waste 
to the Hornsby Bend Waste Water treatment plant to be composted 
and they cannot take anything in plastic bags. Yard waste should be 
placed at the curb along with garbage containers on collection days, 
not any sooner.  If you have any questions, please contact the City 
at 974-1945.

Road Closure Announcement
 On May 10th from 9:00 am to 12 pm, Dahlgreen will be 
closed from LaCrosse to Gorham Glen Lane to all vehicles for 
the Kiker Bike Fest. Please note, to access Dahlgreen, you will 
need to take an alternate route.

3601 W Wm Cannon #175 • 891-9850 • LuxBakeryAndCafe.com

BR
O

D
IEM

OPA
C

Wm CANNON

Next to Firestone

HEB

Custom bouquets for 
Mother’s Day, Prom, 

or just because!

10% OFF COOKIE BOUQUETS

open 8-8 Mon-Fri, 8-5 Sat

scones • muffins • pastries • curry puffs • cookies • brownies • 
chocolates • cheesecakes • soups • sandwiches • wraps • 
salads • vegetarian • bubble drinks • smoothies • more!

         Work with professional writers, get 
         published; reading and autograph 
         party for authors.

      • Three locations
       • Space is limited - first come, first served

        Register online at
        www.badgerdog.org

P.O. Box 301209, Austin, TX 78703   538.1305   www.badgerdog.org

CREATIVE WRITING SUMMER CAMPS

         
         party for authors.

      
       • 
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CCHOA  News Continued

Pattie Cabrera Webster, CRS, ABR

Exemplary Service
Unmatched Expertise
Superb Results

•
•
•

Mickey Goldwater, GRI, AHWD

Mickey Direct: 512-970-7179
Pattie Direct: 512-924-9923

We give 3% of our commission as a 
donation to the St. Louise House for the care 

of Homeless Women and their Children

“Mother is the naMe for God in the lips and hearts of 
little children.” --WilliaM Makepeace thackeray

Swim Center Spring Hours
(March 3 – Jun 4th, 2008)

Monday-Friday
Lap Swim 5:30am-12:00pm

Closed 12:00pm-4:00pm
Lap/Family Swim 4:00pm-8:00pm

Saturday
Lap Swim 7:30am-8:00pm

Family Swim 10:00am-8:00pm
Sunday

Lap/Family Swim 10:00am-7:00pm
 

SEALS SWIM MEETS AT CIRCLE C SWIM CENTER
MAY 10
MAY 24
MAY 31
JUN 14

The Swim Center will open at NOON on the above dates.

Swim Center Summer Hours
(June 5th – August 23rd) 
Monday 2:00pm – 9:00pm 
Tue – Fri 5:30am – 9:00pm 
Saturday 7:30am – 9:00pm 
Sunday 10:30am – 8:00pm
(Baby Pool Opens at 10am)

Keep bringing us your
aluminum soda can pop tabs!

Thank you, thank you, thank 
you to everyone who has begun 
the habit of collecting their 
aluminum soda can tabs! The HOA 
is continuing to collect aluminum 
soda can tabs in the management 
office so please DO NOT throw 
your cans away without taking off 
the tabs. The tabs will be donated 
to the Ronald McDonald House 
Charities of Austin and Central

Texas. To read more about 
the Ronald McDonald House 
Charities of Austin and Central 
Texas, you can visit http://www.
rmhc-austin.org/ Thank you to 
Circle C resident Bob Hendee 
for helping us to coordinate this 
effort. 

 

 
     *Repaints –Interior, exterior, and much more 
     *Free on-site estimates 
     *Established company for 17 years, member of the BBB 
     *Offer painting, staining, and popcorn ceiling removal 
     *Please contact Robby Chapman at 512-632-5990 with  
     D&W Painting, Inc. or by email - robby@dwpainting.com 
     We look forward to helping you create your perfect home! 

ART GARCIA
Circle C resident for 12 years

512-351-0782 • agarcia3@farmersagent.com
Ask about our V.I.P Package!!

Ask about Simple Term Life insurance, No Medical EXAM!!
Let us help protect your assets.

Gets you back to where you belong.
HOME, AUTO, LIFE, BUSINESS
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements
ME AND MY SHADOW

Submitted by Jackie Rollins - JackieRollins02@aol.com                                                                

Park West resident Jackie Rollins wrote the following in the form of e-
mail messages to friends and neighbors after her 15-year old cat, Shadow, 
twice a cancer survivor, went missing.  We believe that those of you with a 
beloved pet will find this an amazing story.

Gone
March 27, 2008                                                                          
 I have some sad news about my beloved cat Shadow.  He 
went missing on Saturday, March 8, nearly three weeks ago.  
The last I saw of him was when he went out the front door at 11 
a.m. and paused on the walkway enjoying the sunshine.   Later, 
a neighbor said he saw him in the front yard next door at 11:45 
a.m.  It was highly unusual for him not to come back in through 
his flap in the back door at least in mid-to-late afternoon for a 
snack.  I began calling him before dark.  Normally, he would 
have been on the back patio, on a bench or chair.  I stayed up 
most of the night, walking the neighborhood and calling him…. 
but nothing, then or now.

March 8 was a year and two months since his surgery for 
a second cancerous intestinal tumor.  At that time, it had 
been about a year and three months since the first tumor 
was removed, in late September 2005.  He had exceeded 
the veterinarian’s - and everyone else’s - expectations of his 
surviving maybe 8 months, tops, after the first surgery.  I am 

Four days before disappearing

(Continued on Page 11)
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

• Mouth-Watering Food -
come experience fresh Gulf 
seafood, delicious salads, 

savory pastas, Gumbo, 
Etouffée, authentic sea-
food po-boys and of 

course, the Muffaletta!
• Relaxed Atmosphere - full bar and happy
hour 7 days a week! We have over 20 beers
to choose from, fabulous Mojitos, Mexican
Martinis and tasty, affordable wines all in a 

casual, laid-back setting.

• Hot Boiled Crawfish
(Every Tuesday night until the season ends.)

Come savor the best Cajun flavor 
around with spicy crawfish, corn and 

potatoes and an ice-cold beer!

Sound too good to be true?
Just look at what our guests have said:

• We love this place!...we come here every 
chance we get. The food and atmosphere are 
fabulous! - Andrea Folse

• Super friendly staff and awesome specials. 
You’re my favorite choice for a healthy, 
reasonably-priced dinner. - Carri Augenstein

• Real authentic Cajun dishes and great 
seafood. Love the Oysters. - Bob Wygant

LOUISIANA CAFÉ AND BAR
Cypress Grill
Got Cajun?

358-7474
www.Cypressgrill.net

4404 W. Wm Cannon,
1 block west of MoPac

next to Golds Gym

so blessed that I did at least have him for an extra 2-1/2 years.  With 
this history, speculation is that he just decided to go off by himself 
to die.  I hope and pray he didn't suffer, especially if another animal 
is responsible for his disappearance.  (There is a greenbelt in the 
back of the houses across the street from mine, but Shadow never 
ventured beyond a fence line.)  If he went off to die, though, anything 
is possible.  I can hardly bear it because I didn't have a chance to 
say goodbye to him.  I miss my companion of nearly 14 years so 
very much. 

When I told his surgeon, Dr. Runk, that Shadow was gone, I also 
asked her about doing something in his memory through Central 
Texas Veterinary Specialty Hospital.   She referred me to the business 
manager, and today I set up the "Shadow Rollins Memorial Fund” to 
help defray the cost of surgery for pet owners who are unable to pay 
all or part of the cost and who otherwise might have to let their pet be 
put to sleep, even if surgery could save their life.  I plan to add to the 
fund on a regular basis and hope that my friends and neighbors who 
knew this special cat will contribute to it in his memory.  My grief is 
unbearable, especially since there are so many unanswered questions 
as to what has really happened to him.   In my heart I cannot accept 
the fact that he would disappear of his own accord so suddenly and 
so completely.  The silence is deafening.

(Continued on Page 12)

Shadow - (Continued from page 10)

AWM_Half Page Ad.indd   1 1/10/2008   7:45:10 AM
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(Continued on Page 13)

CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

 A Miracle
April 1, 2008

A miracle happened tonight!  A 
message left on my answering machine 
at 7:57 p.m. from a young woman 
who gave just a street name - no house 
number or phone number - said my cat 
was in her yard and she didn't know 
how long he would remain there but I 
could call back later.  My home phone 
doesn’t have caller ID.  It was obvious 
the caller read the name and phone 
number from Shadow's tag.  Was he 
actually alive?  I dialed Star 69 but got 
a busy signal.  I yelled for my next door 
neighbor Leslie, who happened to be 
outside my front door, to listen to the message.  The street the caller 
mentioned was “Bramble Bush.”  We looked it up on Google.  It's in 
zip 78747 – across both Loop 1 and I-35, off William Cannon, not far 
from McKinney Falls Parkway, in far southeast Austin!!  It was now 
8:45 p.m.  She, her husband and I piled into her SUV and drove about 

12 miles to Bramble Bush (a 
short street with 14 houses 
on each side).  Not knowing 
what we were doing (we had 
no clue which house the call 
came from) and in the dark, in 
an unfamiliar neighborhood, 
we started walking down the 
street.  One lady heard us 
calling for Shadow and came 
outside and asked me if it was 
a gray cat I was looking for.  
Yes!  She said she'd seen one 
near her house about three 
hours earlier.  Then Leslie 
screamed that she heard a cat 
meowing (we'd heard nothing 

but dogs in backyards barking until then) and started walking toward 
the sound.  Then she screamed again!  At the very end of the street, 
in front of the last house on the left side of the block, stood Shadow!  
He came right up to her and I ran up and grabbed him into my arms.  

Home at Last!

Shadow - (Continued from page 11)

How Clean
Are Your Floors?

How Clean
Are Your Floors?
Rejuvenate your Stone and Grout
surfaces to make them neW again!

Marble, Travertine, Polish, Hone, Clean & Seal
Ceramic Tile Cleaning & Sealing (Color Seal)
Scratch or Lippage (uneven tile) Removal
Carpet Cleaning
Upholstery Cleaning
Residential & Commercial
1 yr, 3 yr or Lifetime

      Warranty on Sealed Surfaces

•
•
•
•
•
•
•

512-402-4136
9600 Escarpment Blvd.

Suite 745-112
Austin, Texas 78749www.IdealCCR.com

View Client Testimonials at:
www.EthicalServices.com

24 HourEmergencyWater Removal
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Shadow - (Continued from page 12)

CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

I will always be grateful to my neighbors for giving up their evening 
and dinner (which had just been delivered) and taking me on what 
could have ended up being a wild goose (cat?) chase to help me 
track Shadow down. 

This is so unbelievably incredible!  How did he get there?  Was he 
just wandering from place to place for 25 days and 24 nights?  How 
did he survive on the streets in such a remote area for nearly a month?  
Was he taken on purpose and dumped?  I'll never know.  But what I 
do know is that it WASN'T his time to go yet - and I have him back 
at last!  And thank God his collar and tags were intact for that fateful 
anonymous call.   I prayed every day for a miracle, and I got one!  
He looks thinner but doesn't seem worse for the wear - no wounds or 
missing fur.  He's beautiful!  He ate a small can of Fancy Feast (yes, I 
saved it, hoping) and drank a lot of water.  We'll be heading to the vet 
in the morning for a thorough check up.  And right now, he doesn't 
want to leave my side.  He's been following me from room to room 
and purring up a storm.  He knows, and he's as grateful as I am, that 
he's finally home.  What a survivor!  He snuggled up with his Beanie 
Buddy immediately, like they had never been apart!

The Circle C Child Development Center,     
which is a non-profit preschool, is now 

accepting resumes for new members to 
join our Board of  Directors.

w w w
If  you would like more information about 

joining our team, 
please call the CDC office at 288-9792.

w w w
Send resumes and bios to

circleccdc@yahoo.com

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
• INTERIOR/EXTERIOR • UNIFORMED PAINTERS
• POWER WASHING • QUALITY GUARANTEED
• CAULKING / SCRAPING • GENERAL REPAIRS

www.southernpainting.com

512-267-6200
References/Bonded & Insured

FREE ESTIMATES
Mention this ad for

$100 off service

of $1000 or more

*There is a World of Difference Between
Covering a Surface With Paint*

And Painting
As SOUTHERN PAINTING Does

“Lots of satisfi ed customers”
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued
Aisha, Lee, Layiron and Ayisha are waiting for their Forever Family!

Submitted by Tracy Eilers 
  Aisha and Ayisha are adorable twins. Aisha is more 
outgoing than her sister and enjoys being outside. She 
enjoys cooking (loves making guacamole), cheerleading 
and playing soccer. Ayisha loves to read and would much 
rather spend her time reading than anything else. Ayisha also 
enjoys being outdoors, playing soccer and shopping. Both 
Ayisha and Aisha are in the 5th grade and LOVE Mexican 
food. Lee is a sweet little boy who enjoys school and playing 
with his siblings. Layiron is an energetic male who loves to 
sing and enjoys hugs. These children were removed from 
their biological family due to abuse and neglect and are 
hoping to find a family that will adopt all 4 of them.
  For more information about becoming a foster or 
adoptive parent, please contact Tracy Eilers at tracyeilers@
adopttexas.org. For information about Aisha, Lee, Layiron 
and Ayisha, please contact Vanessa Coppola, Adoption 
Coalition of Texas/ Wendy's Wonderful Kids Recruiters at 
vcoppola@adoptioncoalitiontx.org or 512-687-3209.
 "These children are not someone else's responsibility, 
these children are our responsibility" Dave Thomas

Aisha and Ayisha DOB: February 1997
Lee DOB: May 2003

Layiron DOB: November 2004

new name.

new reasons
to belong.

512-288-4297

GreyRockGolf Club.com B E L O N G  H E R E .

At Grey Rock, we’ve been making many improvements to our championship golf course, as

well as numerous renovations to our clubhouse and facilities, all part of our $4.5 million club

transformation. Though much is changing at our club, we still remain dedicated to superior

service and knowledgeable staff, as well as giving you, our members and guests, a premiere

place to enjoy the game of golf for a fraction of what you’d spend at a traditional country

club. Play right in your own backyard at your new home for golf. Become a member of Grey

Rock today.

E V E R Y
F I R S T
F R I D A Y

A P R I L  4  -  O C T O B E R  3  ( E X C E P T SAT U R DAY,  J U LY 5 )

m u s i c . f o o d . f a m i l y  f u n .

Call for a

FREE
ROUND

of golf

In
terested in

m

embership

?
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

Attention: Business Owners, 
Marketing & Sales Professionals

Submitted by Bob McKenna, Circle C Ranch Resident
#1 REFERRAL GROUP IS GROWING

INTO A NEW LOCATION!
 For the 2nd year in a row, The Live Oak Network, a professional 
business referral organization, was rated #1 in membership and 
referrals generated in Central Texas!  That’s right… and we are the 
biggest and the best again!  But you know what’s even better? We 
are also the most fun-loving, enthusiastic and supportive group of 
professionals too!
Quick Quiz:

Do you know a reliable and trustworthy professional (residential, 
commercial, health and beauty, financial services, trades, or event 
planning) who places their customer’s needs first?  
Would you refer them to your friends and or family members 
without hesitation because they are the best you’ve ever seen?  

 If you answered “Yes”, tell them The Live Oak Network is looking 
for more full-time, trustworthy, experienced professionals to join our 
growing network today!  
 The Live Oak Network is a non-competitive professional referral 
organization that admits one high quality individual or company per 
professional category to share ideas, contacts and most importantly 
referrals.  
 Are you curious?  Do you want to learn how to build your business 
by referral?  Visit us this week!  We meet each Wednesday morning, 
and there is no obligation to join.

NEW LOCATION
Waterloo Ice House

9600 Escarpment, 78749
The Live Oak Network

Wednesday - 8:00 AM to 9:30 AM

 The $10.00 meeting fee includes a healthy breakfast and 
beverages.  
 Bring at least 50 business cards to hand out to our members.  For 
more information call 288-8088, or email Bob@AustinReps.com. 

1.

2.

Call Now to Schedule Your Winter Pruning.

512-422-7234

We Love Trees

Professional Tree Pruning
Tree Sales & Planting
Storm Damage Cleanup
Diseased Tree Removal
Ball Moss Removal
Brush Chipping
Fully Insured

�
�
�
�
�
�
�

We clean our equipment and use a 
pruning sealer to avoid Oak Wilt.

FOR INFORMATION CALL 301-8685
or visit: www.circlectennis.com

Learn To Play Tennis at the
Circle C Tennis Club

Adults’ and Children’s Programs
Week-Day and Week-Long Sessions 
for Children
Week-Day, Weekend and Evening 
Sessions for Adults

•

•

Open to Members and Non-Members
Taught by World-Class Teaching 
Professionals
Reasonable Prices

•
•

•
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 AFS Exchange Student (& Teacher) 
Program is raring to go to offer you and your 
family the opportunity to host AFS Exchange 
Students from 40+ countries.  
 Plus, AFS would love to include your sons 
and daughters in our American High School 
Students Study Abroad Program too.  The 
airplanes leave in August.  It is not too late 
to catch the planes.
Our motto:  World Peace – One exchange 
student at a time.

(Continued on page 17)

CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued
AFS Exchange Student Program

Submitted by Yen-Wei Chen
Why Have Both of My Children Studied 
Abroad When They Were 16 years old?

We wanted to avoid buying cars and 
car insurance.  Ha, just kidding.
They were experiencing the natural 
phenomenon of “Mom and Dad are the 
most embarrassing people in the world 
syndrome.”
They wanted to learn a brand new 
language and make new friends.
As teenagers, they wanted to expand their 
“world” and experience adventure.

 The immediate results were:  They came 
home after a year abroad speaking and 
writing fluently in another language; they 
started to eat anything put in front of them, 
Mom and Dad were upgraded into “angel” 
status; and my children no longer sweat the 
little local teenager stuff.

•

•

•

•

 To find out more about AFS International 
Exchange Student (and Exchange Teacher) 
Program, Contact Diane at  1-866-AFS-
USA1 or www.afs.org/usa

Why Have I Been Hosting Since 1999?
I wanted my young children, at the time, 
to get a closer understanding of multiple 
cultures and languages.
I love mentoring new “sons & daughters” 
& watch them becoming successful 
adults around the world.
We have developed lifelong connections 
with foreign students and their families, 
which makes our international travel a 
lot more meaningful.
I watched my own children blossomed 
into global citizens.  Now, for summers, 
my children have secure homes away 
from home to go and experience these 
countries like the locals.
Our lives have become so colorful 
and joyful when our foreign sons and 
daughters come back to visit.  We are 
their Texas home away from home too.

•

•

•

•

•

Selling & Buying? Refinancing? Save money & time! 
Combine my Realtor® services with financing from 
Apollo Mortgage Group in order to obtain a new 
mortgage at cost; third party fees apply.

You could save thousands of dollars in closing costs on your 
new mortgage AND secure a low interest rate.  Call today! 

Refinancing Benefits
-Combine 1st & 2nd Mortgage  
-Reduce your loan term 
-Lower your Interest Rate/ Payment 
-Get a Fixed Rate 
-Make your Home Equity work for you! 
         · Cash-Out Refinance 
         · Home Improvement / Pool 

You have a TEAM working for you!  

Paul Bayarena, Broker -  Circle C Resident        
Tommy Hollahan, Partner - Circle C Resident 
Lance Kotal, Partner

Paul Bayarena 
Apollo Mortgage Group 
Broker/Partner 
TXSML #68449
Access Realty / Realtor 
Office: 512-330-9555 
Cell: 512-680-3455 
pbayarena@apollomg.com 
www.apollomg.com 

Circle C Resident and Neighbor 
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AFS Exchange - (Continued from page 16)

MOMS Club of Austin
 We're a support group just for you, the at-home mother 
of today.  You're interested in the world around 
you. You want a variety of activities for you 
and your children. And you're proud of your 
choice.  We understand – because we're 
at-home mothers.  
 For more information,  e-mail 
circlecmomsclubs@gmail.com.

Mah Jongg in Circle C
Submitted by Sue Schaffer

 Mah jongg is a challenging and fun game that will keep you 
thinking all the time.   We have several players in Circle C and we're 
always looking for more.  If you are interested in playing or learning 
how to play American Style Mah Jongg, please contact, Sue Schaffer 
288-7123. 

 Most interestingly, one said, “Wow, it is so sad that when American 
kids get together, all they know is to get drunk and take drugs.  When 
I was in Germany, my friends and I, we rode bicycles everywhere.  
We picked strawberries, cherries, apples from trees and bushes, we 
barbeque on a pit, ate bread and just chatted.  I would sit by a lake, 
just draw, think, and soak in the beauty of Germany.   The other 
said, “In Japan, my host sister and I were always outside, chatting 
with the neighbors, walking on the street, laughing, and eating cheap 
street food.  Japanese people were so nice and life was just simple 
& fun!”
 The long term effects are even more encouraging, they have become 
bold to seek out their goals in life (one graduated from West Point, the 
other is teaching English in China), fearless when having to present 
in front of people, and trust themselves to make good decisions in 
life.  I guess without Mom & Dad hovering for a year, they exercised 
their survival brains, and have become more sophisticated as young 
adults in a safe environment.

CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

www.brownpaint.com 
512.506.9740 

What can BROWN paint for you? 
INTERIOR / EXTERIOR PAINTING 

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL 
GENERAL REPAIRS / CARPENTRY 

SHEETROCK REPLACEMENT 
TEXTURING & FAUX FINISHES  

CUSTOM STAIN & VARNISH  

Why should BROWN paint for you? 
FREE ESTIMATES 

BONDED & INSURED 
10 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE 
EXCELLENT REFERENCES 

3-YEAR WARRANTY 
FAMILY-OWNED & OPERATED 

 

The

Brown Paint
Company

Tutoring is
not enough.

Tutoring is a temporary answer. It doesn’t fix anything.  Oxford 
Learning addresses the root problems with schoolwork and teaches 

students how to learn, study, get organized and stay motivated.

All Subjects. All Grades.

Call us today for a complete Dynamic Diagnostic Assessment™, 
and have a program designed specifically for your child.

Better Grades. Greater Confidence.

512.892.7323  |  oxfordlearning.com
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued
Circle C Political Action Committee

c/o Darlene Wilson, Treasurer • 11221 Readville Lane • Austin, TX 78739
March 4, 2008
Dear Neighbors and Friends:
 In the early days of Circle C (late 1980s and early 1990s) a 
collection of your neighbors and fellow investors gathered together 
to fight all comers, including the environmentalists and those who 
actually believed that the development of Circle C was inconsistent 
with the betterment of the greater Austin area.  Your neighbors won 
all of those battles, and we now have a community of nearly 4,000 
homes and about 11,000, more-or-less citizens.  During that time it 
became necessary to separate the political actions of our community 
from the Circle C Homeowners Association, so there was formed by 
majority vote the Circle C Political Action Committee (CC PAC).  
The voting representatives of the CCHoA decided to establish the 
CC PAC and to automatically make everybody who was a member 
of the CCHoA automatically a “member” of the CC PAC.  The CC 
PAC was set up as a separate, arms-length organization with its own 
board of directors, but responsible to the members of the Circle 
C community.  
 In the early days, we picked and elected folks who had served in 
various positions either with the CCHoA or in other assignments 

as “directors” of the CC PAC.  From time to time, those directors 
have issued recommendations for prospective candidates as to their 
probability to serve the interests of our community.  Many of our 
neighbors have requested and demanded some directive from the CC 
PAC about whom to support by virtue of the CC PAC’s interviewing 
and discussions with various candidates, and from time to time the 
CC PAC has issued white papers showing recommendations, and the 
CC PAC also has from time to time bought advertisements in local 
periodicals which, interestingly, had a lot more impact than only for 
Circle C.  
 This evening (March 4) I had the privilege of standing in line with 
(my guess) maybe 300 to 500 Democrats at the caucus in Precinct 
367, and I began to realize that for all of these years, the CC PAC 
has been overly weighted by history, on the conservative side.  The 
purpose of the CC PAC was to represent the cross-section of our 
community, and I submit that somehow we have failed.  So, I am 
recommending to our Board to solicit volunteers (all of whom will 
have to be confirmed by a vote by the membership [typically at a 
CCHoA meeting] as elected directors of the CC PAC.  The purpose 

512-894-0013
WWW.OLYELLER.COM

Flagstone Patios

Outdoor Kitchens

Full Landscape
  Design/Installation

Water Features

Masonry, Stucco,
  Rockwork, Brick,  
  Concrete

�

�

�

�

�

(Continued on page 19)
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

Custom Storage Cabinets - Decorative epoxy floor coatings - Complete Garage Remodeling

For your free in-home quote call us Today!  512-740-6979

Visit our website for more specials and examples of our work.  www.garage-interiors.com

EPOXY
Flooring

Decorative flake/chip flooring

GARAGE
CABIENTS

10' wide x 8' tall x 24" deep

15% OFF
Custom cabinet work

&
Epoxy flooring system 

Combinationper sq ft.
$350 $89550

of a political action committee is to work for the best interests of 
those who have a vested interest in our community, irrespective of 
political affiliation.  The job of the CC PAC is to weigh in on matters 
of consequence to our neighbors – irrespective of political affiliation.  
Like it or not, all property owners of Circle C Ranch are members 
of the CC PAC, and you all ought to all be represented.  
 So, neighbors, my request to you is that if you have an interest in 
representing your community, please advise me of your interest and 
we will find a way to expand the CC PAC Board to accommodate all 
positions, in the interest of our community.  It’s easy, simply send me 
an Email (texas66@aol.com) and I’ll see to it that all are interviewed 
and a selection is made, subject to ultimate vote of the membership 
of the CCHoA.   We have, technically 7 spots.  But, we have very 
loose bylaws, and if conditions dictate, we may expand that.  And, 
further to that, the interest of the CC PAC is to truly represent the 
community, and whatever is required, I’m convinced that we can do 
that.  
 Circle C has survived by the active involvement of our citizens.  
They have been successful, and Circle C has evolved and has been 
immensely successful, beyond most of our dreams.  
 Yours truly has been an old political hand, serving a major 
corporation as a registered lobbyist for a major corporation, covering 

8 states.  Nonetheless, the same kind of effort necessary to serve my 
former shareholders is applicable to Texas, County and City political 
affairs.  The perception that I or some other person representing Circle 
C had the support of all of the citizens of our community, we’ve been 
immensely effective in getting our way over the years.  That is pretty 
much the purpose of the CC PAC.  
 In last month's column you found a request for financial 
contributions.  Money is the entrée for communications in the political 
world.  If many of our neighbors can contribute a small sum, we 
can aggregate those into a significant contribution to one or more 
candidates who will take our phone calls and who will listen to our 
wishes and desires.  That’s the proverbial “hunting license” necessary 
to bring our issues to decision makers.     
 Ladies and Gentlemen, I have been immensely honored to head 
this little effort for the betterment of our community.  I selfishly want 
it to continue, and it can be done with your help and assistance.  
     With sincere best wishes, 

Circle C Political - (Continued from page 18)
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued
Park West HOA News

(For Park West Residents) - Submitted by Jackie Rollins
 As the deadline for this column approaches, Park West’s roads and 
gates maintenance project is in its final stages.  The objective was to 
fill cracks and ruts in the streets and apply a seal coat to protect them 
from the elements.  The gates were painted and repaired as necessary.  
With few exceptions, everyone cooperated, and despite weather 
delays and some disruption of residents’ daily routines, everyone got 
through it with the knowledge that this complex undertaking will not 
be necessary again for many years.  In response to inquiries about 
the total cost of the project:  $20,000 was budgeted for road work, 
actual cost was just under $18,000; $3,000 was budgeted for gate 
repair, actual cost was just under $2,500.  Bottom line:  the project, 
which was originally planned for later in the year, was completed 
ahead of schedule and under budget.  The Park West BoD thanks all 
residents for their patience and cooperation.
 Important news for everyone!  The curbing of water waste is of 
primary importance to Austin’s future water availability; therefore, 
the City of Austin has several new outdoor watering ordinances that 
will take effect on May 1.  That’s now!  Details were included in a 
flyer sent with the latest City of Austin utility bill.  If you haven’t 
read it yet, please do so.  If you tossed it or misplaced it, go to www.
WaterWiseAustin.org or call 974-2199 for details.  You can also 
visit www.ci.austin.tx.us/watercon/summer.htm for information. 
Compliance with these new ordinances is mandatory.  Fines for 
violation of these ordinances can be assessed at up to $2,000 per day 
per offense with court appearances and the potential of being charged 
with a Class C misdemeanor!  Do I have your attention now?  Please 
read on.  The new watering schedule provides two days per week 
for outdoor watering at any one address.  For Park West, that means 
odd number addresses water on Wednesday and/or Saturday, even 
number addresses on Thursday and/or Sunday.  In addition, from 
May 1 – September 30, no outdoor watering is allowed between 10 
A.M. and 7 P.M. except with a hand-held hose or bucket.  Readers, 
please take note:  an additional year round restriction that is already 
in effect is that NO AUTOMATIC SPRINKLER SYSTEM MAY 
WATER BETWEEN 10 A.M. and 7 P.M.  It has been observed on 

an almost daily basis that some residents’ sprinklers go off after 10 
A.M. or at different times in the afternoon, and some as many as 
three or four times a week.   Timers must be reset to adhere to the 
rules or a substantial fine could be in your future!  Suggestion:  you 
may want to consider turning off the timer and turning your system 
on manually when it’s time to water.
 And while we’re on the subject of water, water conservation and 
sprinklers, here are some words of wisdom from the experts, Park 
West’s own Pearson Landscape Services.

Don’t water during daylight hours.  Doing this wastes water and 
is not good for plants or grass.
Don’t overspray onto driveways, sidewalks or your house.
Tall risers should only be used in shrub beds and at the foundation 
of the house.    Ones that over-spray beds and grass are wasting 
water.  Many plants, especially roses, do not respond well to 
being watered in this manner.
Watering should be done according to the City of Austin 
schedule.
If you have plants that need additional watering, the City allows 
hose watering any time, but use your best judgment.
Main points:

Water in the early morning, which is the best time.
Don’t water the concrete.
Make sure your sprinkler system is working properly.  Send 
an e-mail to lance@pearsonlandscape.com for your annual 
sprinkler
check if you haven’t already done so.

 A big thanks goes to all of you who rallied to the April 1 deadline 
reminder in last month’s column about garbage and recycling carts 
having to be stored from street view.  If you have plans to add fencing, 
a walkway or make other modifications for a more permanent place to 
park the carts on the side of your house due to lack of garage space, 
be advised that you will need to follow the formal process of going 
through the Circle C Architectural Control Committee for permission.  

•

•
•

•

•

•
1.
2.
3.

4.

Are you reAdy for SuMMer?

Mr. Cool HVAC
Do You Know a DirtY
air ConDitioner Can...
Spread dust, mites, allergens, 
mold and foul smells? Cause 
water leaks and damaged 
ceilings? easily consumes more 
electricity than a clean one?

A/C & Heater Check-Ups
Servicing all Makes and Models.

In Your Area.
Family Owned and Operated

Out of Oak Hill.

$25.00
Complete Check-Up

A/C and Heater
no Bull! ($65.00 Value)

VAlUAble COUpOn
brian Weiss

445-0412
Honest. Dependable Service. Serving austin for 18 years.taCLB013299C

(Continued on page 21)
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

The guidelines and directions can be found on the Circle C website at 
www.circlecranch.info/landscape.asp.  There is a form that will need 
to be submitted, along with the plans and a small project fee ($30), 
to the ACC.  All of the instructions can be found online.  If you have 
already begun – or completed – this type of project without prior 
approval, you will still need to go through the approval process.
 Cats, cats and more cats!  Don’t those of us who have a cat or cats 
just love ‘em?  Yes, we certainly do, but not necessarily our neighbors 
and other Park West residents who have recently seen an “influx” of 
cats, stray or otherwise, appearing in their back yards.  Some who 
may be pets are not wearing collars.  Please be reminded that the Park 
West HOA Rules (they’re in the community website’s Documents 
folder) specifically state that ALL pets must be on a leash, except on 
the owner’s property.  Keeping a cat on a leash is not an easy feat; 
so please keep yours inside or confined to your own yard if there is 
no other way to keep it from wandering off.    
 Now for some fun stuff.  Come one, come all to the 5th Annual 
Park West Barbeque on Monday, May 26, at Richard and Alanna 
Scott’s residence, 6311 Tasajillo Trail.  Social time is at 4 P.M. and 
dinner from 5 P.M. – 7 P.M., with more social time from 7 P.M. - 8 
P.M.  The cost is $11 per person and the menu, by Pok-E-Jo’s s, 
includes beef brisket, turkey breast, iced tea and lemonade, potato 

salad, coleslaw, beans and even cookies for dessert.  Yum-o!  Plates, 
napkins and silverware are included.  You can bring an appetizer or 
dessert to share and other beverages of choice if desired.  Registration 
flyers are available at the back of each mail center.  Your RSVP and 
prepayment are due by May 19.  Please also indicate if you can bring 
an extra table and chairs.  For questions or to RSVP and pay, contact 
Alanna at 809-7481 or Richard at 809-7482.  They can also be reached 
by e-mail at alannascott@austin.rr.com or richardscottaia@austin.
rr.com .  See you there!
 And finally, don’t forget to mark your calendars for the upcoming 
Park West Garden Tours, scheduled for Sunday, May 4, from 1 P.M. 
– 4 P.M.  See a mail center bulletin board or the PWHOA website 
for details.
 Until next month, keep those suggestions for this column coming 
to me at 301-1839 or JackieRollins02@aol.com. 

Nicole Peel
Broker/Owner

Servicing All of Austin
Office #: 512-249-6299
Mobile #: 512-740-2300

Exclusive Buyer Rebate Program
FULL-SERVICE 1% & FLAT FEE MLS LISTING OPTIONS

www.VallureRealty.com

Your Circle C
Auto Specialist

Fast, free appraisals; I will come to your busi-
ness or home. I have been buying cars in Austin 
for over 15 years. Why drive all over town? My 
family and I reside in Circle C, and I’ll buy any 
make, model or year vehicle. Please call Patrick 
for your fast, free appraisal. (512)750-8289

I’LL BUY
YOUR CAR!!

Park West HOA - (Continued from page 20)



��     Circle	C	Ranch	Newsletter	 - May 2008 Copyright © 2008 Peel, Inc.

CirCle C ranCh



Copyright © 2008 Peel, Inc.	 Circle	C	Ranch	Newsletter  - May 2008  ��

CirCle C ranCh

June 9-20th Go for the Gold . . .  Summer Olympics 
Join us for fun indoor and outdoor sporting events, swimming, and a trip to Westgate 
Lanes for a good old fashioned bowl-a-rama. 
June 23rd-July 3rd A Summer So Cool . . .
Join us for snow cones, ice skating, and loads of COOL activities. 
July 7-18th Wild Kingdom 
Lions and Tigers and Bears, Oh My!  Learn about creatures of the wild kingdom, visit 
the zoo, and join in the fun. 
July 21-August 1st Bits-n-Bytes and Mayhem 
We will be solving mysteries and using technology and more . . .  

August 4th-August 15th

3,2,1 Blast Off & Slight Chance of Rain 
Join us as we discuss space exploration and how our 
earth is impacted by weather with a visit to a local news 
station.

Space is limited.  Return your form and payment today to reserve your spot. 

Only $400 per two week 
session!

Receive a discounted rate 
of $760 if you sign up for 
two consecutive sessions
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School News
CCHOA Education Committee Update

Election Day:  May 10, 2008
Submitted by Bob Skrobarczyk

CCHOA Education Committee Chairman

 On Election Day, we will have the opportunity to approve funding 
for the purchase of land for a new high school in south Austin, to 
provide relief for Bowie and Austin High Schools. The decision to 
include this purchase in the bond proposal is a result of our Circle 
C community voicing our concerns based on the student population 
growth in our elementary and middle schools. The following 
summarizes what is included in the bond.

Improve education by addressing overcrowding:  Purchase land 
to address existing overcrowding at Bowie and Austin High 
Schools.  Construct and renovate high school science labs to 
meet new four-year state requirements; construct new schools 
and classroom additions at overcrowded campuses; 
Protect the environment:  Renovate air conditioning and heating 
units; purchase low-emission-fuel hybrid buses; implement 
upgrades to meet new health code requirements and complete 
other critical repairs and renovations that will save resources and 
promote healthier and safer learning conditions.

•

•

Expand technology to ensure equitable access for all Austin 
schools:  Expand wireless networks to the 30 percent of our 
schools that do not currently have wireless capability; purchase 
technology for all schools so that teachers can more closely 
monitor students’ achievements; meet state requirements for 
special education testing; help students meet the requirements 
of the 21st Century. 
Build a performing arts center for use by all schools:  Construct 
a performing arts center and renovate school auditoriums to 
ensure equitable standards at local high schools and to support 
the fine arts curriculum district-wide.

 As a result of our Circle C community support of the 2004 bond, we 
have received the expansion of Kiker Elementary and the new Clayton 
Elementary. The construction of the New Southwest Middle School 
at Slaughter and 1826 has commenced and the school will open in 
fall of 2009. The AISD school board has also approved another new 

•

•

(Continued on page 25)

I'm a long-time Circle C resident 
who has aggressively helped 

hundreds of people throughout 
Austin buy and sell their homes. In 
this competitive market you need an  

experienced professional who can 
help you sell your home in minimum 
time for the best price. Contact me 

for a market analysis and my 
strategy to sell your home quickly.

As a Texas licensed Loan Officer I 
provide my clients and neighbors 

great rates and low fees on 
purchase and refi mortgages ---

JUST ASK ME!
HL Mortgage  LO#67410 

“ ...worked harder for me than anybody. ”
“ ...very knowledgeable and professional. ”

“ ...a pleasure to work with. ”

Kitty Fowler
Owner/Broker
Fowler Realty Associates

Mobile: 512.825.9109

Fax: 512.301.6636

E-mail: kittyfowler@austin.rr.com

Website:kittyfowler@austin.rr.com

6105 Rickerhill Lane, Austin, TX 78739
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School News Continued 

elementary school to provide relief for Clayton Elementary. Our 
Circle C community support of the AISD bonds programs helped 
make all this possible.
 If the Circle C Community supports this AISD bond on Election 
Day, it will be a vote in favor of continuing to improve our 
community’s education facilities, which will in turn continue to 
improve the quality of our children’s education.

 Proposition No. 1: For Growth and Overcrowding 
Relief and to Support Academic Achievement

 Proposition No. 2: For Health, and Safety, Environmental 
Improvements and Other District needs

 Proposition No. 3: For Education, Special Programs 
and Expansion including the Performing Arts Center 
for the use by all schools in the district. Land purchase 
for a new high school.







Mills KG Round Up
Submitted by Carrie Turlington

 For parents of future Mills Kindergartners: KG Round up is 
Tuesday, May 6, 2008 9:00am - 10:00am (Children must be 5 on or 
by 9/1/2008, in order to start KG). 
 In order to register for Kindergarten, you will need to bring 
originals and copies of: 
• your child’s social security card (+ 1 copy)
• your child’s birth certificate (+ 1 copy)
• your child’s current and up-to-date immunization records (+ 2 
copies)
• your utility bill (+ 1 copy)
• your driver’s license (+ 1 copy)
 Children are welcome to attend, but keep in mind you will be filling 
out registration papers, and there will be another opportunity for 
future Kindergartners to tour the school and meet their teachers at 
the Mills Open House in August. 

Kindergarten Newsletter
for Kiker   

Submitted by Angela Schuckle, a Kiker parent
 If you have a new kindergartener who will attend Kiker Elementary 
for the 2008/2009 school year and would like a Kindergarten 
Newsletter, please send your request to aschuckle@earthlink.net.

CCHOA Education Committee - (Continued from page 24)

Professional Lawn Care & Landscaping 
You Can Trust!

  Austin Detailers --part of the Better Business 
Bureau since 2003, without a complaint! When 
you hire our professional lawn care team, you’ll 
be assigned your own personal lawn care 
account manager; someone dedicated to your 
neighborhood; someone you’ll know on a first-
name basis; and someone you can trust to take 
care of your lawncare and landscaping needs, 
100% guaranteed.

  We’re a year round professional landscape 
management company, not just a “lawn service” 
or part time “lawn guy.” We offer a full range of 
lawncare and landscape management services, 
and we deliver with integrity and competence. We 
proactively manage your lawn, landscape, and 
sprinkler system so you can avoid unsightly or 
expensive problems down the road. 

We actually show up when promised, within a 
two-day mow window.
When you call, you don’t get passed from one 
department to another. 
We offer quarterly, service satisfaction visits so 
that we can continue to provide the highest level 
of service satisfaction that we can. 
As an optional service, we’ll advise you of the 
best ways to landscape at the lowest costs to 
enhance your homes re-sale value. Do you know 
any “lawn guys”who can do that?

•

•

•

•

Austin Detailers
A Lawn and Landscape 
Management Company

“We’re Ready For Your Phone Call”

(512) 249-0101
www.AustinDetailers.com David Hunsaker, 

Owner

You’re just one phone call away from a 
beautiful lawn and carefree weekends. 

Guaranteed!
Try our lawn care & landscape services for one 
month. --- If you’re not absolutely delighted with 
the results, we’ll refund 100% of your money.
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School News Continued 

Kiker Elementary School
May 10th, 2008 

9:00 am – 12:00 pm
 Come out to the Kiker Bike Fest – an event for the entire family. Beginner, 
intermediate and expert riding courses, plus 10 bike-related stations, featuring: 

Helmet and bike fit checks
Basic skill stations
Safety challenges
Bicycle courses for every riding level

 And tour the Veloway with six-time Tour de France finisher, Kevin Livingston. 

Have you registered? If you haven’t already registered, there’s still time. 
Registration is available at the Bike Fest starting at 8:45.

Want to help others? If you have any retired bikes, please bring them to Kiker 
Elementary on May 8th, 9th or 10th. We will have our bike 
mechanics get these bikes ride-ready and donate to Kiker’s 
sister school, Allison Elementary. If you don’t have an old 
bike, but would like to help out, you can also donate $7, 
which will sponsor a new helmet for an Allison student in 
need of one.

•
•
•
•

Rain or shine, trike or 
bike – come out to the
Kiker Bike Fest on May 
10th, starting at 9:00!
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Elegant Sophistication in Beauty
Serving Austin for 33 Years

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE
BUY ON-LINE

azizsalon.com

512.891.0420
NEW SOUTH LOCATION NOW OPEN!

5400 BRODIE LANE IN ACADEMY SHOPPING CTR.,
NEXT TO BED, BATH & BEYOND 512-891-0420

Day Of Beauty Makeovers
Hair Designers
Master Color Specialists
Curly Hair Experts
Great Lengths Hair Extensions
Professional/Clinical Hand & Foot Services
Skin Facial Services 
IPL/Photofacial Rejuvenation 
Laser/IPL Hair Removal
Refreshing Spa/Body Treatments 
Professional Waxing
Extraordinary Massage Services

Downtown Salon located at 710 W. 7th St.  512-476-4131
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Circle C Amenities 

We are fortunate to have Coach Kim as the coach of the Seals Swim 
Team, Masters Program, Lessons, Training and more!

Coach Kim Allen won her first gold medal in freestyle at age six, 
yet her sports life changed when her father taught her to water-ski 
shortly thereafter. 

After college, Kim began competing in long-distance triathlon, 
open-water swimming and Masters swimming. 

Kim was recently awarded the City of Austin All-Star Award 
in January by past-City Manager Toby Futrell for outstanding 
performance in adult swim instruction and coaching.

She coached the City’s Dick Nichols Summer League, who swam 
undefeated at the citywide Regional Championship each year under 
her leadership since 2001. Kim was also the Head Coach for City of 
Austin team at the TAAF Texas State competition for three years. 

Kim also has coached for numerous triathlon training and 
conditioning clubs, is past Director of Aquatics at Courtyard Tennis 
and Swim Club. She was a dryland strength coach for US Swimming 
age-group team, Texas Gold Swimming.

Kim is certified as an ASCA level II coach, a WSI, a life guard and 
a life guard instructor. In addition, she holds a license in property and 
casualty insurance. Her bachelors fromUT is in Journalism and her 
Masters of Counseling is in progress at St Edwards University.  

Kim moved to Austin from Dallas, where she developed peer 
leadership programs on wellness, behavior modification and addiction 
prevention programs for Southern Methodist University, Texas 
Christian University, The Hockaday School and St Marks School for 
Boys in Dallas, Texas. She also worked in managed mental healthcare 
and employee assistance programs. She won an award from the City 
of Dallas in 1992 for her work with special populations. 

Kim continues to specialize in clients with disabling conditions 
such as anxiety and panic disorder.    

“I like to reduce risk and stress, and help each individual define 
his or her personal best. I believe that every person has an individual 
strength and gift and my goal is to help that person unwrap it. I am 
nothing but excited to be a part of that process!” 

Jazz  –  Ballet  –  Hip Hop  –  Cheer/Tumble  –  Lyrical  –  Tap  –  Drill
Aerobics  – Musical Theater – Yoga – Creative Movement

Summer & Fall Classes
Morning to evening. 18mos–Adult

Summer Camps
From Hannah Montana to traditional

Dance Camp/Intensive you don’t want to miss these! 

 Master Classes
Learn from world-class instructors as they guest

teach a special Saturday class – open to all! 

In front of Circle C @ Escarpment and Slaughter
Between Starbucks and Waterloo Ice House

(512) 301-9222
info@DanceXplosionAustin.com
www.DanceXplosionAustin.com

Welcome Coach Kim



Copyright © 2008 Peel, Inc.	 Circle	C	Ranch	Newsletter  - May 2008  ��

CirCle C ranCh

Circle C Amenities Continued 

Circle C Cafe & Catering 
Chef Jaime Arevalo

www.circleccatering.com
Check out our new & improved web site.

We appreciate your business!!!

 Cafe @ Swim Center #288-6058
5919 LaCrosse Ave

Hours - Monday-Saturday 3pm-8pm; 
Closed Sunday

Serving hamburgers, salads, pizzas and 
nightly gourmet specials. 

Please find calendar of specials attached.
Deliver is always FREE in Circle C!

 Wildflower Cafe #232-0154
4801 LaCrosse Ave

Hours: Monday-Saturday 9am-4pm; 
Sunday 12-4pm

Serving salads, soups, sandwiches,
and desserts.

Sports Performance & Physical Therapy

www.CATZSPORTS.com

From professional athletes competing for world championships to kids on local sports teams, 
CATZ elevates everyone’s game. Here is how CATZ helps:

CATZ-The Competitive Athlete Training Zone, works to lessen reaction time by training the athlete to 
respond quickly to movement and sound. 
CATZ athletes learn a foundation of proper movement patterns that allow them to transition to a higher 
level of training and build upon a foundation of strength and power.

CATZ PROGRAMS
Youth Performance and Speed Training

CATZ training is designed to reduce the chance of non-contact injury.

512.345.5547

Sport specific speed, strength agility training for football, volleyball, soccer, baseball, softball & many other sports

CATZ Adult Fitness
CATZ Adult Fitness programs are designed to be unique athletic workouts customized to your fitness level 
and goals- from beginner to advanced levels.  Workouts are always fun and motivational and are never the 
same.  We offer flexible scheduling with no membership fees.  

Conveniently located in South Austin at 425 Woodward Street (across from St. Edward’s)

 Catering #301-7235
We cater all events large and small at the Wildflower Center or the

venue of your choice. Please email for a personalized
proposal and catering menus.

Grey Rock
Golf Club News

Submitted by Denise Fisher
G R E Y R O C K ” S ”  L I V E  M U S I C 
SERIES 
 The 2008 Live Music Series continues 
Friday, May 2nd, 6-9pm with featured guest 
Doug Moreland!
 We’ll rock the neighborhood with our own 
version of the Austin music scene in our 
beautiful patio and covered Biergarten.  Bring 
the whole family, relax in our comfortable 
hill country setting and enjoy the tunes of 
local talent.  Fresh dinner and drink specials 
will be featured every FIRST FRIDAY.  

STAY CONNECTED with WIRELESS 
INTERNET ACCESS
 Grey Rock Golf Club now offers free 
Wireless Internet Service to members and 
guests. Gather for pleasure at Grey Rock 
while your business is just a click away.
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Circle C Amenities Continued 

Movie Nights At The Pool!
Join your neighbors for a night of floating 
and fun.  Movie will be the first Saturday 
of June, July and August and begin at 
8:30pm 

 

All-inclusive Birthday Parties:
Let us do the work!  Reserve your spot 
for a birthday party and we’ll do all the 
ordering, set up and clean up!  All you have 
to do is sit back and have fun!

Circle C Swim Center
is getting ready for the season!

 There is a lot of splashing going on at the pool as the swim lessons begin, the Seals 
swim team start training, and parties are prepared for!  
 To sign up for lessons or reserve space for parties (all inclusive birthdays, school 
parties, or just to have fun!), call the Swim Center at 288-6057.

Pool Hours
Monday – Friday

Lap Swim 5:30am – 12noon
Closed 12-4pm

Lap/Family Swim 4:00pm-8:00pm
Saturday

Lap Swim 7:30am – 8:00pm
Family Swim 10:00am – 8:00pm

Sunday
Lap/Family Swim 10:00am-7:00pm

We’ll change to Summer Hours June 5!

YOUR CHILD CAN GET
AHEAD THIS SUMMER

SUMMER TUTORING SPECIALS

www.clubztutoring.com

288-4343

Mastery Program: 20% Discount*

Academy Program:  10% Discount*
Scholar Program:  15% Discount*

* Discount are from our standard tuition rates and are available
only when the entire package is purchased by June 6, 2008.

Nominal registration fee for new clients.

We makesummer learning

28 hours of in-home one-on-one tutoring in up to two subjects
Catch up OR get a jump start on next school year
Improve study and organizational skills

20 hours of in-home one-on-one tutoring in one subject
Catch up OR get a jump start on next school year

36 hours of in-home one-on-one tutoring in up to three subjects
Catch up & master concepts from previous grade
Get a jump start on next school year
Improve study and organizational skills

EFFECTIVE!
fun, interesting, and best of  all...

SUMMER TUTORING SPECIALS
Summer ‘Mastery’ Program      6 FREE HOURS

Summer ‘Scholar’ Program       4 FREE HOURS

Summer ‘Academy’ Program    2 FREE HOURS

Program must be purchased by June 6, 2008 & completed by August 30, 2008.
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May Events at the
Wildflower Center

Submitted by Saralee Tiede
Gardens on Tour 2008 - Saturday, May 10, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Five exquisite private gardens designed with wildflowers and native 
plants, as well as the Wildflower Center, on a self-guided tour perfect 
for Mother’s Day weekend. $25 for all five gardens, $6 for individual 
garden.  Tickets on sale at Barton Springs Nursery, Big Red Sun,  Pots 
and Plants, Shoal Creek Nursery, The Natural Gardener, Plant Escape 
Gardens and the Wildflower Center store. 

Sculpture in the Wildflower Center - Through May 31
Eleven works of nature-related sculpture in the gardens

Nature Nights - 6 to 9 p.m. Friday, May 23
Especially for the kids--Learn about animals, plants, and ecology in 
Central Texas.  $1 admission.

Works of L.Ray - Opening Saturday, May 24 through August 16
A fascinating exhibit of butterfly and dragonfly watercolor paintings. 
McDermott Learning Center 

Memorial Day - Monday, May 26
The Wildflower Center is open all day. Sidewalk Sale at the store 

Circle C Amenities Continued 

Your child is invited to join more than 150 other great 
kids at Oak Hill UMC’s annual vaca�on bible school. 
This year we’ll be ge�ng re-acquainted with Jesus
and all his followers at the Oak Hill beach resort.   
There’ll be lots of fun stuff to do; we’ll play some 
games, work on cra�s, have some fun singing, and
of course, read and talk all about those great Bible 
scriptures and stories. 

The fun starts on June 16 at 9am and con�nues daily 
from 9-12 through June 20. If you sign up before June 
1, the cost is $35 for the first child in your family and 
$30 for each addi�onal child. A�er June 1, the cost is 
$40 per child. Fee includes beach bum T-shirt, snacks, 
supplies, and a music CD your child can enjoy listening 
to long a�er the beach party is over. 

Parents, volunteer to assist Beach Party staff for all
five days of VBS and get a $5 enrollment fee discount 
per child.

Enrollment forms are available at the OHUMC website 
h�p://www.oakhillunitedmethodistchurch.org/ or 
come by the church office at 7815 Hwy 290W, across 
from the Aus�n Community College Pinnacle campus

Don’t put off registra�on another day. We have a 
limited number of spaces available and we don’t want 
your child to miss out. 

We can’t wait to “Surf through the Scriptures’ with 
your child. It will be great fun.

Oak Hill United Methodist Church
Vaca�on Bible School
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Community Service - (Continued from page 14)

Signing Your Kids Up for Sports
by KidsHealth.org

Organized sports offer kids a great opportunity 
to grow in many ways. Through any number of 
sports, ranging from soccer to fencing, kids get to 
learn and master skills, work with their peers and 
other adults, and challenge themselves in a safe 
environment. They learn the value of practice and 
challenge of competition. And on top of all that, 
sports provide natural and fun opportunities for 
kids to get exercise on a regular basis.

But before you sign your child up for sports, there 
are things you may want to consider – including 
your child’s personality and developmental level 
- so that being involved in sports turns out to be a 
positive experience for your entire family.
When Should I Sign my Child up for Sports?

As you’re thinking of signing your child up for 
sports, consider how emotionally and physically 
ready your child is to participate. Signing up too 
early can end up being frustrating for both of 
you, and may end up turning your child off from 
sports for good.

Although there are sports programs designed 
for preschoolers, it’s not until about age 6 or 7 that 
most kids have the physical skills to do the sports, 
and the attention span to listen to directions and 
grasp the rules of the game. While preschoolers 
can throw and run, it usually takes some time 
before they can coordinate the two skills. And it 
usually isn’t until kindergarten or the first grade, 
that kids grasp concepts like “taking turns,” which 
are crucial to doing many activities.

That doesn’t mean kids can’t participate 
in sports when they’re younger. For toddlers 
and kindergartners, sports can be fun, but they 
should be less about competition, and more about 
having fun opportunities to be active. So even 
if your child inadvertently scores a goal for the 

512-989-8905 www.PEELinc.com

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing community newsletters since 1991

Advertise your business
to your neighbors.

Support This 
Neighborhood 

Newsletter.
Kelly Peel
Sales Manager

512-989-8905
kelly@PEELinc.com

other team, or spends the entire game chasing 
butterflies, as long as he or she is enjoying it, 
that’s okay. If you decide to sign your 5-year-old 
up for a team, be sure to choose a league that 
emphasizes fun and basic skills.

If your child shows an interest in a sport, it’s 
a good idea to let him or her do it. You may be 
worried that your child will get hurt, particularly 
in a contact sport like football. But as long as 
the coach requires players to use the correct 
safety gear, your child’s doctor says it’s okay, 
and your child is matched up with other kids 
of the same size and ability, go ahead. And if 
the sport doesn’t turn out to be a good fit for 
your child, he or she will learn that through the 
experience.
Choosing the Right Sport

When choosing a sport, it’s important to 
consider your child’s unique temperament.

Some kids are naturally inclined toward team 
sports, while others may feel more comfortable 
in activities where the focus is on individual 
efforts. That’s okay. There are plenty of options, 
from soccer and baseball for team-oriented 
kids to tennis, fencing, karate, dancing, and 
swimming for kids who’d rather go solo.

Don’t be surprised if it takes a few tries – or 
a few seasons – to find the sport that’s a good 
fit for your child. It often takes time for kids to 
figure out what kinds of activities they enjoy.

Some kids may just not be interested in team 
sports, but they can still maintain an excellent 
level of fitness by engaging in other activities 
that don’t emphasize competition. No matter 
what they choose, kids should be physically 
active for at least 60 minutes a day.

 (Continued on page 34)

Not Available On-Line
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www.GoldwasserRealEstate.com

Free 24-hour Circle C Market Stats

Call 800-882-7716
Current Listings: Enter code 5367

Recent Sales: Enter code 5377

CIRCLE C RANCH MARKET UPDATE

59 Homes Sold:  January – March, 2008
List

Price
Price Per 

Sq. Ft.
Sales 
Price

List to Sales  
Price Ratio

Days on 
Market

Minimum $219,500 $75 $217,000 89% 3
Average $346,780 $125 $335,129 97% 77
Maximum $695,000 $177 $730,000 105% 218

Goldwasser Real Estate sells more homes, for more money, faster than most Austin agents!
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Tony Ragan
Owner/Circle C Resident

(512) 444-0262
EXCLUSIVE TO

CIRCLE C RESIDENTS!
Quarterly  Pest Control

$60 plus tax

Includes:
• Interior Service
• Exterior Service
• Lawn Application for Fire Ants

Additional Services Available:
• Animal Proofi ng and Removal
• Termite Treatments
• Flea Treatments
• Wood Destroying Insect Reports

It’s Rodent Season--
Call for your FREE INSPECTION!

Family Factors
Before you sign up for a season of sports, it’s important to think 

about how practices and games are going to affect the day-to-day life 
of your child and the rest of the family.

If your child does this sport, how will it affect how much time 
your child has for things like homework, other activities, relaxation, 
and time with friends and family? You may want to get the schedule 
of practices and games, and look at a calendar to map out a typical 
week with your child.

Keep in mind that it’s important for kids to have time to rest, think 
creatively, and play freely when they’re not engaged in something 
else. This rest can help give them the energy they need for their 
activities.

Also, think about how the sport is going to affect the rest of the 
family’s plans. Many teams only practice and play games during the 
weekend. So if your family likes weekend getaways, that kind of sport 
might be a problem. If you have more than one child who is playing 
sports, think about how you’re going to coordinate transportation to 
practices and games.

Consider, too, how involved you want to be in the sport, and 
how involved your child wants you to be. Organized sports leagues 
are usually looking for parents to volunteer with everything from 
coaching to team snacks and transportation. Being involved with 
your child’s sports team – either as a coach or in another role – can 

be a great way to spend time with your kids and show them you are 
interested in what they are doing.
When Your Child Wants to Quit

However your child feels when you sign up for a season of sports, 
there may come a time during the season when he or she wants to quit. 
If your child comes to you with this plea, it’s a good idea to first get 
to the reason behind it. It may have to do with something small and 
fixable, like a bad-fitting uniform, or it may be a bigger issue, like 
how comfortable your child feels with the coach or the kids on the 
team. It could also be that your child just doesn’t enjoy the sport.

Is it OK to let your child quit? If your child is on a team that depends 
on your child’s participation, you may want to explain that to your 
child, and explain the importance of sticking it out for the season. If 
that’s not the case, then think about what you want your child to get 
out of the experience, and how quitting would affect that.

If your child is overscheduled or unhappy, quitting may be the right 
thing to do. Keep in mind, however, that it is still important for your 
child to be physically active every day, even if no longer playing an 
organized sport.
Before You Sign Up

Before beginning any sports or fitness program, your child 
should have a physical examination. Children with certain medical 
conditions, vision or hearing problems, or other disorders may 
have difficulty participating in certain activities. Rarely, a doctor 

 (Continued on page 35)

Signing Your Kids Up - (Continued from page 32)

Not Available On-Line
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may find an undiagnosed condition that may affect your child’s 
participation.

Although you should share your interests with your child, it’s never 
a good idea to force your child into an activity just because you once 
excelled in it. And once your child chooses a sport, be sure to head 
out to the field, gym, or pool to cheer him or her on.

These are general guidelines to keep in mind. Each child matures 
at a different pace, and develops different skills at different times, so 
the best thing you can do is consider your child’s unique emotional 
and physical maturity level before you commit to a season of sports. 
There’s no point in forcing a sport on a child of any age if he or she 
isn’t having fun.
Reviewed by: Mary L. Gavin, MD
Date reviewed: November 2006

This information was provided by KidsHealth, one of the largest 
resources online for medically reviewed health information written 
for parents, kids, and teens. For more articles like this one, visit 
www.KidsHealth.org or www.TeensHealth.org.  ©1995-2006. 
The Nemours Foundation

Signing Your Kids Up - (Continued from page 34)

Full Service Repair Facility

Full Service Repair Facility
We do scheduled maintenance.
Computerized Wheel Alignment
12 months 12,000 mile Nation Wide 
warranty on parts and labor
We honor most extended warranties
Free Shuttle with appointment
After hours drop off
90 Days Same As Cash (W.A.C.)











Freescale

18
26

Family Owned & Operated

Mon - Fri:
7:30 AM - 6:00 PM

W W W. R E A D S A U T O. C O M
512-288-3844

8844 HWY 290 WEST - 2.7 WEST OF THE OAK HILL “Y” 

10% OFF
30k/60k/90k

Mile Maintenance

OIL & FILTER CHANGE W/ TIRE ROTATION
ONLY $24.95

Includes a full vehicle inspection.
Up to 5qts - Most vehicles - Exp 06/06/08

Full synthetic and other oils available at an additional charge

Most vehicles  - Exp 06/06/08

+ tax and 
   disposal fee

Good for up to $50.00 off.
Certain Restrictions apply

NOw OFFeriNg
State iNSpectiONS!

a/c performance check

$29.90
Check overall operation & 
performance of A/C system.
Inspect belts (Most vehicles)
Refrigerant & Repairs Extra

•

•
•

Most vehicles - Exp 06/06/08

www.edwardjones.com Member SIPC

Guy Weinhold, AAMS
Financial Advisor
4404 W. William Cannon Dr.
Suite Q
Austin, TX 78749
(512) 443-1988

Sometimes the market reacts poorly to changes in 
the economy. But just because the market reacts 
doesn’t mean you should. Still, if  current events 
are making you feel uncertain about your finances, 
you should schedule a complimentary portfolio re-
view. That way, you can help make sure you’re in 
control of  where you want to go and how you’ll 
potentially get there.

Call or visit your local financial advisor today.

YOU CAN’T CONTROL
THE MARKET,
BUT YOU CAN CONTROL YOUR DECISIONS.

Not Available On-Line
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SM

Summer Sign-Ups Now Open in Southwest Austin

4-14

Deadline is Sunday, May 11, 2008
Flag Football, Basketball, Soccer & Baseball

Four Sessions of Half-Day and Full-Day Camps

(512) 905-9900

SM

NOW OFFERING
CHEERLEADING
NOW OFFERING
CHEERLEADING!

Summer Season Sign-Ups Now Open in S.W. Austin

5-14

Deadline is Saturday, May 17, 2008

Saturday morning practices and games!
No fundraisers! No Try-outs! Games at Patton Elementary School

(512) 905-9900

Gardening in the Hill Country May 2008
Spring is in full swing with bright green mornings full of sunshine 

and bird song.  Area garden centers are bursting with eager gardeners 
loading carts with compost, flowers and landscape supplies.  While 
riding the energy of the season to beautify your yard, keep in mind 
a few things that will help the garden flourish through spring and 
summer.

Healthy soil supports a healthy landscape.  Dedicate energy every 
year to improving your soil, and you will be richly rewarded with 
better blooms, improved water efficiency, and fewer disease problems.  
Work compost into garden and flower beds, and top-dress established 
areas and lawns with compost.  Compost improves soil quality, and 
reduces or eliminates the need for fertilizer.

Water your garden efficiently and effectively.  Although some 
watering is necessary to sustain gardens in the Hill Country, many 
people water too much!  Over-watering wet or shallow soil results 
in weakened or diseased plants as well as runoff (water and money 
down the storm drain).  For our thin and clay Hill Country soils, ½ 
inch, twice per week is the maximum amount you should need to 
water--even during the heat of summer.  During spring and fall, ½ 
inch once per week is plenty.  

Watering between dusk and dawn further increases the effectiveness 
of the water you use by reducing evaporation and increasing the 
amount of water that makes it to plant roots.

Twice per week summer watering is good for landscapes and also 
good for water supply.  Over 60 percent of residential water is used 
on landscapes in the summer, resulting in water treatment plants 
experiencing peak demands.  Efficient watering reduces the need to 
built new water treatment plants.

The City of Austin recently adopted a mandatory twice per week 
watering schedule effective May 1 through September 30.  In April, 
the LCRA board will consider adopting the same watering schedule 
for LCRA water customers.  The watering schedule is as follows:

Odd addresses: Wednesday and Saturday
Even addresses: Thursday and Sunday
Commercial and HOA common areas: Tuesday and Friday
Healthy soil and efficient watering will assure that the vibrant 

flowers in your shopping cart at the garden center thrive in your yard 
throughout the growing season.  Happy planting!

Elizabeth Drozda-Freeman is the conservation landscape specialist 
for the Lower Colorado River Authority.  She can be reached at (512) 
473-3200 Ext.2230 or elizabeth.drozda-freeman@lcra.org if you have 
comments, questions or suggestions for future gardening topics.
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Thomas J. Phillips, CFP
Vice President
Personal Financial Advisor

Office Location
TX3-8942
5700 W Slaughter Lane
Austin, TX 78749-6504

Telephone: 512 301 1063
Facsimile: 512 394 9732
Cellular: 512 627 5218
Service Line: 800 392 5749

Chase Investment Services Corp.

Chase Insurance Agency, Inc.

Service Company 
Walter, Scott & Missy Bishop

AIR CONDITIONING

Lic# TACLA0002678IC

512-965-6087
877-413-COLD

Locally owned and operated 
Over 65 years combined experience 

Heating/Ventilation
Refrigeration

Sales/Service/Installation
Commercial/Residential

We Service 
All Makes and Models 

Residential service work
performed evenings
and weekends at no
additional charge.

24 Hr Dispatch

( 2 6 5 3 )

COMPOST & AERATION:
Keys to a Healthy Lawn

     Compost and Aeration are key ingredients to a healthy, vibrant green 
turf. The combination of both Compost and Aeration help to improve 
the lawn’s root system, soil compaction and soil composition.  
     The first key ingredient is Aeration. This is the process of 
perforating the soil with small holes that allow water, air and fertilizer 
to get closer to the roots. This enables the roots to grow more deeply 
producing a healthier, greener turf. The aeration process removes thin, 
cigar-shaped plugs of dirt and then deposits them on the surface of 
the lawn.  These plugs are left on the lawn in order to get oxygen to 
the root system.
     When lawns are not aerated, air gets squeezed out of the soil 
and roots cannot grow as efficiently. “The soil under the lawn 
tends to compact readily because, unlike garden soil, it is virtually 
never worked or turned.  For the lawn, aerating is the alternative to 
tilling.”*
       The second key ingredient is the compost or top soil.  Compost 
is an all natural, organic fertilizer that dispenses nutrients into your 
soil. The lawn is top dressed with compost after aerating. As it slowly 
decomposes throughout the year, it leaves you with a strong, green 
and lush lawn. Compost also has more of a significant amount of 

additional nutrients than any “brand name” fertilizer you can buy at 
your local home and garden center.
    The process of Aerating and applying compost decreases the 
soil compaction, allows nutrients into the soil and strengthens your 
lawn root system during the stresses of summer.  Both Aerating and 
Composting are key factors to a healthy lawn.
* All About Lawns, Ortho Books



��     Circle	C	Ranch	Newsletter	 - May 2008 Copyright © 2008 Peel, Inc.

CirCle C ranCh

  PERSONAL CLASSIFIEDS
SEEKING FURNISHED TEMPORARY HOUSING for my 
mother (retired teacher) for all or part of September, October, 
and/or November. She will be visiting to help with a new 
grandchild. If in need of a house-sitter or short term renter, email 
pbenber@sbcglobal.net.

BARTERING OPPORTUNITY  Horticulturist with 24 years 
experience has lost her finesse in the kitchen.  Will barter, hour 
for hour, my plant expertise for your culinary inspirations.  Call 
Lisa @ 569-8311

WANTED A BASKETBALL TRAINER for a Circle-C 
family. Boy age 11 is interested in improving his game. $12/ 
hour on weekends. Intested and capable trainers Pls contact  
Smitasadana@yahoo.com 

Classified Ads
Personal classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used bike...) 
run at no charge to Circle C Ranch residents, limit 30 words, 
please e-mail to info@circlecranch.info.

Diet and Your Health
 Welcome to our new feature ‘what you eat and your health’ our 
aim is to help you help you.
 The old saying “we are what we eat” is so true. Everything we 
consume is digested and absorbed into our bloodstream to ‘fuel’ our 
bodies. At the same time, without realizing it, we are feeding ourselves 
large quantities of chemical additives and preservatives, which can 
cause numerous health issues.
 A large number of the things on your grocery list contain food 
additives that are intentionally added to modify visual appearance, 
taste, texture, processing, or the storage life of food. Not all of us can 
tolerate these additives. A reaction for some can lead to major health 
issues.
 We all know that eating too much junk food is bad for the waistline 
but did you know that there are also numbers of ‘good’ foods that can 
have an adverse effect on some individuals?
 For example do you or a family member suffer with any of the following? 

• headaches 
• indigestion 
• depression 
• candida 
• difficulty sleeping 
• poor memory 

• constipation 
• poor digestion 
• menstrual problems 
• irritability 
• fatigue

 And these are to name just a few ailments which can be diet 
related.
 Finding the right dietary combination has also been known to help 
those suffering from autism, heart disease, diabetes, osteoporosis and 
certain cancers – while increasing your energy and stamina. Healthy 
eating can even lower “bad” LDL cholesterol.
 Our first article will hit home to many parents - A hyperactive 
nightmare on two legs  – does this sound like your child? We will 
be looking at possible dietary causes for behavioral problems.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints in this 
publication, the publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information 
or typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Packages start as low as $895.

Standard and HD options.

Ask us about our “Wedding Story” package

ConCrete Film ProduCtions
office: 512-432-5473
mobile: 512-745-2581

www.concretefilmproductions.com

Mention this ad & 
recieve 15% oFF!
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Piano and Guitar Lessons

Now in Circle C!

• Making music is fun!

• Music brings people together.

• Making music is good for the brain.

• Making music is good for the body; 
studies show that it reduces stress and 
boosts the immune system.

• Learning music increases math and 
science skills.

• Music students get better grades.

• Making music is good for the soul!

www.clavierwerke.com
Visit our website to see teacher 

bios and detailed information!

Clavier-Werke 

School of Music 

(512) 431-8330
Susan Allen, Director
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It’s that easy.

Keep your lawn
healthy and beautiful with

Complete lawn maintenance for your
home or business.

Sign up online. Pay online.

www.grasshopperlawncare.net

Serving the Austin area.
Weekly or bi-weekly service
starting at just $20/week

go online, or call 512-560-9575 for more
information

If you would like to submit YOUR recipe 
email it to info@circlecranch.info.

Picante Sauce
 1 lb. peppers (bell, banana, & jalapeno; according to   
         how hot you want the sauce; the seeds of the   
            jalapeno peppers add a lot of WARMTH!)
 3 onions 3/4 C sugar 3 qts. tomatoes
 4-5 cloves garlic 1 C vinegar 2 T salt
 Scald tomatoes and peel. Quarter and place in large pot. Chop 
peppers, onions, and garlic; and mix with tomatoes. Add sugar, vinegar 
and salt. Simmer slowly several hours until the sauce is the desired 
consistency. Not Available On-Line
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Color the drawing below and mail the finished artwork to us at 203 W. Main Street, Ste. D, Pflugerville, TX 78660.
We will select the top few and post their artwork online at www.PEELinc.com. DUE: May 31st

Attention KIDS: Send Us Your Masterpiece!

Circle C

Be sure to include the following so we can let you know!
Name: _______________________________________________________________
                                     (first name, last initial)

Email Address:  _________________________________________   Age:_________

[This information will only be used to notify you or your parents if your artwork was selected.]     
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Kids Corner

Connect the dots to find the hidden image.
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Circle C Newsletter
 The Circle C Newsletter is a monthly publication mailed to 
all Circle C residents. If you have an article of interest to the 
community please submit to info@circlecranch.info by the 12th 
of the month. The newsletter can also be viewed online at www.
circlecranch.info

The Austin Center for 
Therapy & Assessment 

was developed to meet the 
quickly growing demand 
for mental health services 

in South Austin.  

It is our aim to make 
the highest standard of  
professional treatment 
and assessment services 

accessible to all members 
of  our community.

Specializing in the assessment and treatment of  
Attention Defi cit with and without medications. 

 In addition, we provide services to children 
and adults with a wide variety of  emotional, 

behavioral, and cognitive concerns.

8103 Brodie Lane, Suite 1
Austin, Texas 78745

Ph. 512-282-2282 • F. 512-282-2272
austincta.com • abautista@austincta.com

We Accept Payment From Most Major Insurance Companies

Private Practice of
Aron X. Bautista, LPC & Claudia Byrne, PhD

austin center for
therapy & 
assessment

WANTED: Retail Decorating Studio in Southwest Austin is 
looking for an outgoing detail oriented person to help coordinate 
the studios projects and work retail sales in the storefront.  The 
position would be part-time starting between 25 to 30 hours a 
week afternoon hours and some Saturdays.  Starting pay $8.50 
an hour.  Please call 512-659-6598 for more details.  

CC REPAIR & INSTALLATION CALL ME FIRST LENNY 
653-6440 {lennyf@austin.rr.com}:  Plumbing - Electrical – 
Appliances - Air Conditioning - Heating - Swimming Pool / Spas 
/ Hot Tubs - Computers - Repairs, Upgrades, Networks - FREE 
ESTIMATES - Circle C Resident with many Neighborhood 
References.http://home.austin.rr.com/lfein/

WEBSTER HANDYMAN SERVICE. Small to Medium size 
jobs around the home or office. I will perform general repair 
projects that you don’t have time to do. Minor plumbing, Minor 
Electrical, Ceiling Fan installation, Garage Door Openers, Small 
Sheetrock repair, Pressure Washing, Arbor/Gazebo/Trellis Kits, 
Storage Bldg. Kits, Cedar Shutters. Interior & Exterior minor 
Carpentry, Misc. Odd jobs.  Your  Circle C Neighbor.  Call Ralph 
after 5pm @  845-9104 or 291-6566.

ALTERATION SPECIALIST. Former Tailor with more than 
40 years experience.  Men’s, Women’s, and Children’s Clothing.  
Formal Clothing, Bridal, and Uniforms are a specialty.  Fast 
Quality Service. Conveniently located in Park Place in Circle C.  
Eloise Cabrera, 6420 York Bridge Circle (Beckett and Slaughter 
area), Phone: 512-394-1141.

SEWING IMPAIRED? - Offering Hemming, Repairs, 
Alterations, and Creative Embellishments for clothing, drapes, 
pillows, and quilts.  Experienced Seamstress and former fabric 
store owner.  Call LIZ:  301-6966.

OAK HILL PET SITTING - Serving Circle C since 2003 
with responsible, loving care for your pets.  Reasonable rates 
and midday walks.  Bonded and Insured.  301-4872. rennaeh@
gmail.com or Visit www.oakhillpetsitting.com.

CLEANING SERVICE- Free estimates.Weekly or bi- 
monthly.Regular service,one time cleans or move ins/out.No 
subcontracting. Excellent references.  Call Marianne at 653-
5955  / maryspicandspan@yahoo.com

Business Classified Ads

You should receive your 
newsletter no later than 
the 15th of the month.

If you have received this after the 15th please 
call the Oak Hill Post Office. 512-892-2794

41
U S A

Classified Ads
Personal classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used bike...) 
run at no charge to Circle C Ranch residents, limit 30 words, please 
e-mail to info@circlecranch.info.
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 
are $65, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office at 
512-989-8905 or advertising@PEELinc.com.
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  %  Voice 512-989-8905                             V  www.PEELinc.com

Peel, Inc.
203 W. Main Street, Suite D
Pflugerville, Texas 78660
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